
City of Selden
City Council meeting minutes

January 11, 2021

The Governing Body of the City of Selden met in regular session on Monday, January
11th, 2021 at the Selden City Office.  The meeting was called to order at 7:03 pm by Mayor
Koerperich.  Present were:  Bernie Koerperich, Mayor; Steve Rogers, Jacque Boultinghouse,
Dusty Spresser, Danielle Schiltz, and Tammie Stevenson, Council Persons; Leroy Spresser, City
Superintendent; Judy Rogers, Library Board; and Jacqueline A. Neff, City Clerk.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited at this time.

The floor was turned over to Judy.  She presented the Library budget.  She also stated
that Leanna Schultz will be resigning May 1st.  Nicole Schiltz has stated that she will take her
position.  Alisha Brantley’s term will also be up on May 1st.  She has stated that she would be
willing to stay on the board.  Danielle motioned and Jacque motioned to appoint Nicole to
replace Leanna and to reappoint Alisha to the board.  The motion carried.

Bernie tried to call Brandon for a conference call.  Brandon did not answer.

Bernie opened the floor for nominations for President of the council.  Dusty nominated
Danielle.  Dusty asked for nominations to stop.  Dusty motioned and Steve seconded to appoint
Danielle as President of the council.  The motion carried with Danielle abstaining.

Jacque motioned and Dusty seconded to appoint the Sheridan Sentinel as the official
city newspaper.  The motion carried.

Jacque motioned and Danielle seconded to appoint Steve Hirsch as the city attorney.
The motion carried.

Jacque motioned and Danielle seconded to appoint Brandon Carver as the Chief of
Police.  The motion carried.

Jacque motioned and Danielle seconded to name The Bank as the official depository for
the City.  The motion carried.

Danielle motioned and Dusty seconded to appoint Tony Haffner as the Municipal Judge.
The motion carried.

The council went over the minutes from the December 14th regular meeting.  Steve
motioned and Tammie seconded to approve the regular meeting minutes.  The motion carried.

Bernie reminded everyone that the employee Christmas party is this Saturday at 6:30 in
Colby.



Bernie was able to get one of the exterior lights at the Community Building working
today.  He also replaced the 100 amp and 20-amp breakers at the City Office.

The council went over the monthly voucher list. Dusty motioned and Danielle seconded
to approve the vouchers and warrants be drawn on the Treasury for the same.  The motion
carried.

Berne stated that the I-pads have been delivered.  The smart board has not arrived.
Bernie stated that we will be refunded for it and it will need to be reordered.

Leroy stated that he has ordered 200 gallons of unleaded to be used for mowing this
summer.

Brandon called at 7:28 p.m.  He asked that the council look at raising the court costs to
match the county court costs which are $108.00.  The county will be switching to Digi Ticket and
it will be easier for the officers when writing a ticket if both are the same.  He also stated that the
city needs an ORI number.  Steve Hirsch is working on getting it.

After discussion about raising the court costs Jacque motioned and Danielle seconded
to adopt charter ordinance 15 raising the courts costs to $108.00.  The motion carried.

Leroy stated that the city supervisor for Rexford, Randy, has talked to Leroy regarding
the sharing of the purchase of a leak detector.  It was decided to not pay for half of it and if
needed, we would rent it.

The fourth of July and spring clean up will be on the next agenda.

There being no further business, Dusty motioned to adjourn the meeting at 7:53 p.m.
Steve seconded, the motion carried and the meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Jacqueline A. Neff, City Clerk


